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CPOMS & Class Charts

Staff and Sixth Form Students wear lanyards so that they
can be identified as having the correct checks and have
permission to be on site.
- Navy – Safeguarding Team
- Red – EMS Staff
- Yellow – Visitors without a DBS
- Green – Visitors with a DBS
- Black – EMS6 students

LANYARDS

We use an outline platform called Child Protection Online Management System
(CPOMS). CPOMS is used to record relevant information so that documentation
and communication are carefully logged in order to ensure children are safe.
Class Charts is an online platform used to record achievement and behaviour.

INFORMATION
At The English Martyrs Catholic School and Sixth Form College we know how 
important Safeguarding is. Safeguarding is a vital aspect of any school setting, 
as it ensures the safety and wellbeing of all students, staff and visitors.

We foster a culture and practice of safeguarding. All staff have annual
safeguarding training and all school policies and practices are fully compliant
with Keeping Children Safe in Education. We work with professionals to ensure
students can thrive and be safe. We take action to enable all children have the
best outcomes, as we want our students to have the best start to life.

We have a Safeguarding and Welfare Office in school. Students are welcome
to drop in before and after school, during break and lunchtime if they need any
support.

If at any time our young people need to speak to a safeguarding officer, they
just need to let their teacher know and a safeguarding officer will collect them
and speak to the young person.



#NeverOk

As a school, we have a zero-tolerance attitude towards bullying, 
harassment and discrimination. We make it clear that it is never ok 
to portray this behaviour and encourage all students to report 
anything they see or hear.
Campaigns across the year explore ways in which students can 
report any forms of bullying or discrimination and identifies who they 
can speak to if they require support. However, some students may 
not feel confident enough to speak to someone and that’s where 
our #NeverOK campaign comes in.
The #NeverOK campaign aims to reinforce this message and 
provides students with the ability to report any incidents of bullying 
or discrimination that they see, hear or are subjected to. Students 
can click on the link below to submit any concerns and this will be 
investigated by the Pastoral and Safeguarding teams.

To report a concern please go to:

https://ems.bhcet.org.uk/neverok/

Bullying | Harassment | Racism | Discrimination



Supporting 
Organisations

28 Church Street,
Hartlepool,
TS24 7DH

Tuesday 11:30 - 13:30
Friday 11:30 - 13:30

Telephone: 01429 272905 (Mon - Thurs 8.30am - 5pm and Friday 8.30am
- 4.30pm)
Speak to somebody in person at the Community Hub Central, York
Road or Community Hub South, Wynyard Road - Mon - Fri 10am - 4pm.

The Children's Hub (01429 284284) can provide information, advice and
guidance on services and support for children, young people and
families.

York Road
Hartlepool
TS26 9DE

The Hubs bring together a range of services from different organisations 
under one roof to help you.
Follow on Facebook for up to date information and timetables.

Monday-Friday 10:00 - 16:00
Saturday 10:00 - 12:00

Provides single parents with advice and practical support. You can call
the helpline on 0808 802 0925.

Hartlepool Foodbank will hold its last 
session on Tuesday 22nd December.
We will re open for our normal 
session times from Tuesday 2nd 
January.







In addition to protecting and supporting
young people, it is vital as a school we
protect staff and visitors. When you visit the
school site between the hours of 7:00am
and 4:30pm, we ask for all visitors to sign in
at the main office, in the Sixth Form Block.
No visitors should enter the site without
reporting here first. Visitors are inducted
with the relevant safeguarding policies and
procedures (these can also be found on
the school website).

SAFEGUARDING STAFF 
AND VISITORS

We want to ensure that our staff are
safe from abuse. As a school we do not
tolerate any aggression or abuse
directed towards our staff. We work to
ensure school and parents/carers have
good relationships to support our
children. There may be a situation
where you need to talk to a member of
staff. Please make an appointment as
we can not accommodate meetings
that are not pre-arranged.

School Site
Safeguarding in schools is important to ensure that the school environment is
safe and secure for all. This includes ensuring that emergency procedures are in
place in case of an emergency. We have annual fire drills and lock down drills.



SAFEGUARDING YOUR 
CHILD

Steps we can complete together to keep your child safe;
- Ensure they know that they can speak to all staff about how they feel and if

there is anything worrying about them.
- Staff will inform a relevant member of staff who can help and assist your child.
- We will communicate with home. To ensure we can contact home, please

make sure we have at School App is linked to your device. We communicate
regularly on here, this ensures you gain information for your child.

- Parents/carers can contact the school via the safeguarding email address, if
they wish to meet with one of the team.



SAFEGUARDING YOUR 
CHILD

My Child is Gaming with Strangers - What should I do?
Are you concerned about a child/young person who is 
gaming? If you know a child/young person who is gaming, 
you should read the UK Safer Internet guide on keeping 
children safe when gaming.
For further information please visit saferinternet.org.uk, 
where,the team directly work with parents/carers and 3-18 
year olds. 

Young people may struggle with the loss of structure and not seeing their 
friends every day. 
It’s important that you look after their mental wellbeing during the break. 
The summer can also be a great time to develop good self-care habits, so 
that when term starts again, your child has techniques they can turn to in 
stressful times. 
The Anna Freud toolkit contains activities and guidance to help support 
and boost mental wellbeing over the summer and beyond. 

Resources can be accessed from www.annafreud.org
My self-care plan - Anna Freud
A set of simple activities and a step-by-step guide to help young people 
create their own self-care plan. 
Self-care form time activities - Public Health England
A series of activities for Key Stage 3 and 4, introducing them to a range of 
self-care techniques. 
Wellbeing activities: being kind to yourself - British Red Cross
A set of activities from the British Red Cross to help students to be kind to 
themselves and look after their own wellbeing. 
Self-care resources - Anna Freud 
A collection of strategies and activities for young people to support them 
to boost and look after their mental wellbeing. 



SAFEGUARDING YOUR 
CHILD

Rail Safety

With the schools closed for summer holidays, British Transport Police (BTP) are 
urging parents and carers to speak to their children and loved ones about the 
dangers posed by the railway and the importance of staying off the track.
Each year, hundreds of people taking risks on and around the railway, 
resulting in tragic consequences and life-changing injuries.

BTP and Network Rail run a hard-hitting safety campaign – You Vs Train, which 
highlights the devasting consequences of trespassing on the railway.
Important messages for parents and carers to share with children:

• The rail network is never switched off. Electricity powers the overhead cables 
24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

• The rail network does not go to sleep once the last passenger services have 
run. Freight trains run all through the night.

• Never anticipate that the you know when the next train is due. Timetables 
are subject to change and only show passenger services – freight trains can 
run at any time of the day or night and can travel up to 100mph.
More information on rail safety can be found at www.youvstrain.co.uk

http://www.youvstrain.co.uk/


SAFEGUARDING YOUR 
CHILD





If you have any questions or queries, please do not
hesitate to contact us via email. This email address will be
monitored everyday over the Summer period for
emergency contact.

safeguarding@ems.bhcet.org.uk

CONTACT

HELP IN THE COMMUNITY
In addition to the support within The English Martyrs Catholic School and Sixth Form
College, there is also assistance within the community via the NHS.
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